



LSFA Newsletter 3

Hello!

How are we all doing? It's all starting to brighten up; the Easter Holidays are bringing thoughts of warmer weather and the Summer and we're getting busier too. It was great to meet so many of you over the last few weeks either at our meetings, and also at the Parents' evenings – we really couldn't do anything without you, your support and enthusiasm. Thank you!

We are delighted to announce that we have already been able to help the School by ordering some Playground Equipment for the Children to use at Lunchtimes – we will be providing blackboards, chalks, pens, balls, team bands and all sorts of other playthings that the Children can use outside. Thanks to the MDS Team and to Mrs Smith for helping us organise this, and also thank you to **you** – it was the money we raised from the Christmas Event and from the Christmas Bear Colouring Competition that helped pay for everything, so every £1 you donate for a Raffle Ticket or for your Child to enter a Competition really can make a difference.

We have a Cake Sale planned for Friday 31 March, with all money raised going towards the LSFA Playground Regeneration Fund – all donations of Cakes welcomed, please could you bring any Cake donations into the Hall on Friday 31 March?

We have had some great entries to the Easter Egg competition! The Winners will be announced on 31st March during assembly. We are pleased to announce that we have raised a very impressive £152, which will be put towards the LSFA Playground Regeneration Fund, thanks to all the Children who entered for their wonderful designs.

A huge thanks to all of you who took part in The 50/50 Club draw for March. We are pleased to announce our first winner – **ANGELA FARLEY**– **who bags a cash prize of £44!** This also means that £44 will also go into the Playground Regeneration Fund, which is a brilliant start! The draw for April/May will open on Tuesday 19 April, and close on Tuesday 23 May, with the winner announced on Wednesday 24 May. Good Luck – full details and instructions on how to play at the bottom of this letter.

Plans for the Year 6 Prom, to be held on Thursday 20 July, are well under way. The LSFA are funding a Disco and a Photobooth, however any help you can give us will really make a difference to the send off the School can give to the Year 6 Pupils. There will be another meeting on **Wednesday 19 April** and it would be great if as many Year 6 Parents could get involved as possible.

We are also planning our Summer Event, which will take place after School on Friday 14 July. As in previous years we will have Bouncy Castles, Ice Cream and various other stalls and fun things for you and your children to take part in. We have a meeting planned for **Thursday 27 Apri**l, and we would love to hear any ideas and suggestions you may have about what we can offer at the Fete – anything from suggestions of stalls to how much we should charge for the Bouncy Castles. Remember, if you can't make the meeting you can always email us at lsfabelvedere@outlook.com or find us on Facebook.

Once again, thank you for your help and ongoing support. Thanks to you we are already making a difference to your Child's day in School!

Sam, Angie, Michelle and Stacey

Lessness School and Family Association

DIARY DATES

Friday 31 March Easter Cake Sale - Your cake donations are

welcomed!

Wednesday 19 April Year 6 Leavers Meeting 3.40 pm

Thursday 27 April Summer Fete Coffee Morning 9am

Get Involved!

Easy Fund Raising

Thank you and welcome to all the new supporters who joined us this month. Joining could not be simpler;

- Go to easyfundraising.org.uk
- Support A Cause
- Join Now search for Friends of Lessness Heath
- Join Us create your account
- Opt for the donation reminder

There are hundreds of retailers involved, Amazon, Sainsbury's, Toys R Us, John Lewis, Ebay, Marks and Spencer to name but a few and with the Easter holidays coming up, you can earn the school free cash when booking short breaks, Easter Egg purchases or even with Cineworld movie tickets.

So, go on, join today and help raise funds for the school. Get family and friends to join too!

The **50/50** Club

How to play:

- Collect a brown envelope from the box in Reception.
- Clearly write your name and contact number on the envelope and enclose £1.
- Pop your sealed envelope in the red post box outside Reception by the window.
- All entrants must be over 18.
- Once a month, one lucky envelope will be drawn as the winner.
- 50% of the cash goes to the lucky winner and 50% goes to the LSFA.

So, the more people who play each month, the bigger the prize. And, you can make as many entries as you like. Feel free to introduce family, friends and just about anyone cares about supporting the school.

Closing Date for April/May draw – Tuesday 23rd May

Draw – Wednesday 24th May

Good luck!

Contact us: lsfabelvedere@outlook.com